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The objectives of Stichting Vopak, established in Rotterdam, are to promote the interests 
of Koninklijke Vopak N.V. (Royal Vopak) and all those involved with the company and any of its 
affiliated companies in order to safeguard, among other things, Royal Vopak's and these companies' 
continuity and/or identity and/or independence. During the year 2024, the Board of Stichting Vopak 
met twice. At these meetings, it discussed the issues around the protection of Vopak, the composition 
of the Board of Stichting Vopak as well as the financing of Stichting Vopak.  

Furthermore, the Board of Stichting Vopak was briefed by the Chairman of the Executive Board of 
Royal Vopak on developments in the company. The Chairman of the Supervisory Board attended 
these meetings as an observer. 

The current members of the Board of Stichting Vopak are: 

• Mr. M.H. Muller, Chairman 
• Mrs. A.P. Aris  
• Mr. J.V. Timmermans 

No cumulative preference shares in Royal Vopak had been issued at the date of the statement of 
financial position. 

Cumulative preference shares will be issued if Stichting Vopak exercises its option right.  On 17 
September 2013, the EGM resolved to grant  the right of Stichting Vopak to acquire cumulative 
preference shares in such a way that the right to acquire cumulative preference shares is related to all 
shares in the share capital of Vopak issued to third parties at such time, less one ordinary share. 
Pursuant to this Royal Vopak and Stichting Vopak amended on 17 September 2013 the option 
agreement accordingly. 

The Board of Stichting Vopak decides independently whether and when there is a need to exercise its 
option right for the issue of cumulative preference shares to Stichting Vopak. 

Rotterdam, 18 February 2025 

Stichting Vopak 
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